
On Tuesday morning it was fantastic to hear the great 
news that Logan and Jordan Dunn cleaned up at the 
South Island Secondary Bowls Competition in Timaru 
over Sunday and Monday.  Logan (Year 10) went 
through the singles tournament unbeaten, winning all 6 
games and going on to beat his older brother Jordan 
(Year 11) by only one point in the final. The brothers 
then went on to take out the pairs competition on 
Monday, finishing up with four wins and one draw.  
The brothers competed against Timaru Boys' High 
School, Ashburton College, Shirley Boys' High School, 
Waitaki Boys' High School, Riccarton High School and 
St Bede's College. It was an exceptional effort by the 
boys and it is always great to get some wins over the 
bigger schools! We are very proud of both your 
efforts.   
 
On Tuesday evening a small group of us met for the 
first Whanau Hui for the year.  Tikanga Māori has been 
something that has grown in the school over the past 
five years and is something we want to maintain in the 
years to come.  To ensure this happens we need to 
ensure that the knowledge is not just held in the hands 
of a few individuals.  This leaves us vulnerable to 
change and what has been put in place could easily be 
lost.  The Whanau Hui is not just for people of Māori 
descent, and for parents of students in the school.  We 
are open to everybody that wants to assist in building 
our cultural responsiveness through helping to support 
Tikanga Māori activities now and in the future.  There 
is also the opportunity to embrace other cultures and 
interweave their values into what we do.  A major focus 
for the group this year will be to build towards our 
Matariki celebrations in Term Two.  This will be an 
event where the entire community will be welcome, and 
we hope will be an opportunity that brings us all 
together.  Matariki is the Māori name for the cluster of 
stars also known as the Pleiades.  It rises in mid-winter 
and for Māori, it heralds the start of a new year.  We 
have scheduled our next Whanau Hui for 9th May, early 
next term.  We would love to see a bigger turnout to 
help us build towards this celebration. We will also be 
looking for donations of meat and veggies to help feed 
the masses.  

With the Easter break coming up next weekend, it is a 
timely reminder that school will be closed from Easter 
Friday 30th March through to and including Tuesday 3rd 
April.  As Easter normally falls during the April School 
Holidays we often are not aware of the extended break for 
schools. All school are closed on these dates.  
 
Lastly, it was great to see the gift passed onto our Kakariki 
class from the Crusaders Rugby Team this week. The class 
were sent a brand new made to fit Crusaders jersey to 
replace the tired and worn out Canterbury Jersey that Ed 
the Ted has worn for many years. We are very 
appreciative of the Crusaders getting in behind the class 
and showing them that you will never know the answer if 
you don’t ask the question. I’m sure the new top will see 
Ted through many more years of students.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
Stephen Beck 
Tumuaki - Principal 
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Above Ed the Ted, a much loved member of Kakariki Class was 

lucky enough to receive a new custom made Crusader’s 

supporters jersey.  The students from Kakariki Class wrote a 

letter to Crusaders HQ last year, but it took a few months to get 

one specially made.   

Ed the Ted goes on many adventures with his classmates, which 

is why his old top was so worn out.  



 

RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who received RISE 
awards last week for demonstrating our school values.  You have 
earned points for your House.  The following people have had 
their names drawn to receive a principal's reward; see Mr Beck on 
Monday.  

Year 0-7  Zac Sheenan For helping Miss T in Kapahaka 
Year 8-13  Jack Tweed For being prepared and organised for PE.  
 
Coming Events 
Week 8 
23 Mar Year 1-7 Assembly  
Week 9 
30 Mar Good Friday, school closed 
Week 10 
2 Apr Easter Monday, school closed 
3 Apr Easter Tuesday, school closed 
5 Apr CPSSA Swimming, Selwyn 
6 Apr ME Programme 
Week 11 
9 Apr Full School Assembly, 9am.  HPV injection.  
10 Apr HPSSA Triathlon 
11 Apr CASAFest team departs, Akaroa 
13 Apr CASAFest team returns; Last day of term 1. 
Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and follow 

the link to our school calendar for further school events. 
 
BASKETBALL DRAW FOR YEAR 5 TO 8 TEAMS 
Friday 23rd March as follows: 
Hurunui Hotshots vs Ashgrove Thunder Ohoka 5.30pm, 
Hurunui Hurricanes vs Oxford Wolves Mega 2 6.15pm, 
Hurunui Hustlers defaulted, no game this week. 
Hurunui Hoopsters vs Swannanoa Bulls Mega 1 5.30pm. 
Results from last week: 

 Hurunui Hot Shots won 17-11 

 Hurunui Hurricanes lost 37-32 

 Hurunui Hustlers lost 62-19 

 Hurunui Hoopsters lost 32-21 

 
CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 25TH MARCH 2018 
Anglican/Presbyterian 10.00am St James, Anglican 
Catholic 8.30am Hawarden  
Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon at 47 Princes 

 Street, Waikari 
Waikari Gospel Hall Sunday 11:15am, Bible teaching and 

 Sunday School, 5 Denham  Terrace 

HURUNUI CANCER SUPPORT GROUP  
The Hurunui Cancer Support Group would like to extend it’s thanks 

to the Hurunui Race and Gala Committee for the cheque of $4000 
they presented to our group.  We as a group enjoyed the 
opportunity to help on the day of the Hurunui Races, and thank all 
who came along and supported a very worthwhile day out. 

Each and everyone of us has, or will, experience a connection with 
Cancer.  This money will go a long way towards supporting the 
families of our community, and we encourage you to contact our 
group when support is needed.  

Phyl Jamison 314 4242, Frances Button 314 7621 
 

SCHOOL NOTICES PHONE SCAM HAPPENING! 
Your phone (land line or mobile) may ring once or twice, then 
stop.  You get a missed call alert. 
DON’T CALL THE NUMBER to see who it was. 
The scam is, getting you to call back the number, then being put 
on hold and charged for the call on your phone bill or prepaid 
account.  Spread the word about this latest scam. 
 
WALKING GROUP 
Date: Friday 23rd March.  Time: 10am 
Where: Meeting at the Waikari Medical Health 

Centre 
Please come and join in for a walk along the Waikari Walkway, 

everyone is most welcome.  Cath Petrie, p 021 117 1142 
e hwconnector@gmail.com   
 
HAWARDEN / WAIKARI ANZAC DAY SERVICE  
Waikari Hall, Wednesday 25th April 2018.  Peter Black, Convenor  
 
HAWARDEN INDOOR BOWLS AGM The AGM of Hawarden 

Indoor Bowls will be held at7.30pm on 29th March 2018 
At the Bowling Club rooms Allandale Road Hawarden.  All are 

very welcome. 
 
RUTHERFORD MEMORIAL FUND 
The Hawarden Community Trust invites applications  from 

individuals/organisations/clubs/charitable groups for assistance 
with providing programmes/courses/coaching etc that will 
benefit children under 12 years of age who live in the 
Hawarden/Waikari area. Application forms are available from – 
Hawarden Four Square, Waikari Health Centre, or Millers 
Garage, or by contacting Chris Taiaroa 314 4569, Brenda Twose 
314 4483, or Richard Todd 314 4090. 

Completed forms are to be sent to: 
The Secretary, Hawarden/Waikari Trust, PO Box 20, Waikari 7442 

by 30th April, 2018. 
 
HAWARDEN A&P SHOW 2018 
We would like to thank everyone for their support in bringing you 

the 2018 Hawarden A & P Show.  Although it was not a great 
day weather-wise, we had good entries in all sections. 

Ruud Kleinpaste enjoyed his day and had a lot of interest shown in 
his subject, then in the afternoon Pedalmania was well 
supported.  Silly Billy was very busy rolling balloons for the 
children as well. 

We trust you enjoyed your day and thank you for supporting our 
event.      Ian and Carol Ford 

Hawarden A&P Show 
Thank you to Carol and Ian Ford for their terrific job as Show 

Presidents and to the Show Committee for their support and 
contribution to the our community. 

Well done to the children who entered the Lego Competition.  We 
had 33 wonderful entries that you can all be proud of. 

Thank you to all the Stewards and Marshals and exhibitors for 
making our Hall look fantastic on Show Day.  The produce and 
displays were a credit to our community. 

Left at Home Produce: One circular stainless steel cake tin and one 
square Tupperware lid with ‘show’ written on it.  Please contact 
Sarah 314 2008 to collect. 

Thanks to everyone who entered the Poetry Competition.  There 
was a lovely collection of diverse poetry, especially from the 
children. Well done.  

Post Hawarden A & P Show Flowers   What a Flower 
Show! The Marshal and Stewards in Flowers were thrilled 
with the response from adults and children in our 
community who brought along a total of 441 entries to the Show 
on Saturday. Entries included a huge array of colourful cut 
flowers and cleverly creative decorative exhibits.  Your combined 
efforts, including the excitement of the children and enthusiasm 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

FOOD BANK, FOOD BANK 
Living Waters Hurunui Outreach Food Bank.  Monday, Wednesday, 

Friday 9am-2pm.  Contact after hours: ph 03 261 5114 or 027 448 
6594. fb: Living Water Hurunui Outreach. web: https://
livingwatershurunui.wixsite.com/website 



 

from adults, transformed the Hawarden Hall into a beautiful happy 
space.  Special mention: Congratulations to all prize winners in all 
categories.  We appreciate the effort involved when bringing 
exhibits to the Show, but it’s always worth it, thank you to 
everyone for taking part, you made our Flower Show a success. 

 
POTENTIAL PURCHASE OF HURUNUI WATER 

PROJECT SHARES  
In 2017 the council decided to include the potential 

purchase of up to $500,000 of HWP shares in the 
Annual Plan 2017-18.  This provisional decision was 
subject to due diligence being carried out and additional public 
consultation being undertaken on the outcome. This was widely 
consulted on and resulted in over 100 submissions to the Annual 
Plan. 

The due diligence step has been completed and no impediment was 
found to the council completing the purchase of the HWP shares 
on offer. At its meeting of 22 February 2018 the council resolved 
to complete the share purchase subject to suitable terms being 
reached with HWP on the purchase details and another round of 
consultation being undertaken.  

The public are again being invited to have their say. 
Submission forms and further information are available on our 

website www.hurunui.govt.nz and at our service centres and 
libraries. 

Submissions close 5pm, 12 April  
Submission hearings will take place on 17-18 April.  
The Council will make its final decision at the conclusion of the 

hearings, if time permits, or at the council meeting of 26 April. 
Public Information Sessions will be held from 6.00pm at the 

following locations: 

 Monday 26th March – Heritage Hotel, Hanmer Springs 

 Tuesday 27 March – Council Chambers, Amberley 

 Tuesday 3 April – Waikari Community Hall 
Wednesday 4 April – Cheviot Community Room, Cheviot School 
Representatives from the council and the Hurunui Water Project will 

be available at these sessions to provide information and to answer 
questions.  

 
HURUNUI DISTRICT COUNCIL – EASTER REFUSE AND 

RECYCLING ARRANGEMENTS 
In Hawarden and Waikari, on week commencing the 2nd April, there 

is NO CHANGE  to the collection arrangements for refuse and 
recycling due to Easter.  Collections will be as normal on a 
Thursday. 

To ensure collection, official Hurunui District Council refuse and 
recycling bags must be securely tied and placed at the kerbside by 
8am on collection day.  

Only official Hurunui Council refuse and recycling bags will be 
collected.  These can be purchased from Hawarden Four Square, 
and Waikari Auto Services. 

Transfer Stations - The Council’s transfer stations will remain closed 
on Good Friday, Easter Sunday and Easter Monday. 

However, Amberley transfer station will open between 10am and 
4pm on Tuesday 3rd April.  

For further information on waste and recycling in Hurunui, 
telephone 03 314 8816 or visit www.hurunui.govt.nz 

  
FREE ASBESTOS INSPECTIONS FOR EARTHQUAKE DAMAGED 

HOUSEHOLDS 
Asbestos is not accepted at Hurunui transfer stations.  Only 

approved contractors are permitted to remove, transport and 
dispose of asbestos.  Should work not be planned carefully and 
appropriate precautions taken, you may spread contamination, 
which can settle on carpets, drapes and soft furnishings and 
become airborne at a later date.  It is imperative to avoid this risk. 

Funded via the Ministry for the Environment’s Waste Minimisation 

Fund, for earthquake-damaged properties, FREE asbestos 
inspections are still available for a limited time.  If asbestos is 
identified, advice will be available regarding appointing an 
approved contractor and managing the process.  

Call Anthea Abbott at council on 027 808 5296 or 03 314 8816 to 
book an inspection.  

 
HAWARDEN WAIKARI RED CROSS 
A very big thank you to everyone who helped with our fund raising 

at the Show. We made $1,609.50 We will be able to give a good 
donation to help Red Cross disasters.  

Raffle winners 
1 Jan Brosnan 2 Brian Giles 
3 Murray Stewart 4 Robyn Burgess 
5 Jill Short 6 Mark Wilson 
 
NUTRIMETICS HEALTH AND BEAUTY WORKSHOP, Tuesday 27th 

March, at the Hawarden Hall, 7-8pm, with time to play afterwards.  
It’s our 50th birthday and we are celebrating all things health, 
beauty and happiness, and inviting interested women in your area.  
Suitable for senior students who are giving thought to job 
interviews, and putting their best selves forward –boys as well  
Completely free – come along and bring a friend, and have a fun 
evening – free gift for all guests on the night!      All welcome!   
Contact Glenis  027 262 4674 

 
 
 
JG TREES is a small, locally based company and the 

team pride themselves on their work.  The team is 
fully qualified, insured and ready to tackle any tree 
works, large or small in the Canterbury area.  The 
JG Trees team offers a wealth of knowledge and 
experience in the industry.  If you care for your trees 
and want to get the most out of them give JG Trees a call, they will 
be more than happy to help. 

Contact  027 300 1569, email jgibbtrees@gmail.com, facebook @ 
jgtrees, website jgtrees.co.nz 

Services we offer: Tree Removal; Dismantling; Sectional Felling; 
Tree Pruning; Crown Reduction; Crown Lifting; Hedge Trimming; 
Site Clearance; Stump Grinding; Log Wood & Mulch Delivery. 

LOST 
Fox Terrier Bitch Left home a week ago.  Owner is seriously 

worried. Please any info or sightings please phone Beth Bailey on 
03 314 2250 or 027 309 7507. 

FOR SALE 
Nokia 2 Smartphone As new.  Used once.  Too high tech for me.  

2 year warranty.  Cover included.  $100 (as new price $199).  
Phone Helen Jackson, 03 909 1401. 

Firewood The Hawarden Golf Club once again has firewood for 
sale.  The cost is $160 per trailer load.  Please contact Graeme 
Ramsay 03 314 4216 for orders.  

1997 Holden Commodore V6 Excellent condition. 155,000 miles 
$2400.  Phone 027 2011 355 or 314 4553. 

Westinghouse Saturn Oven $100.  Phone 314 4031. 
2x Fisher and Paykel Fridge Freezer, 1x Chest Freezer $100 

each.  Ring Dave 314 4306.  
Pine Cones $5 per bag.  Phone 03 314 4698, Kate or Jenny 027 223 

9584. 
Pine Cones and Horse Poo $5 per bag of pinecones.  Can deliver 

locally.  Horse poo sold by bag or trailer load.  Fundraising for 
school camp.  Contact Ella or Maggie Ferguson c/ 027 214 4503. 

Multiple Items must go Pet cages ideal for poultry,  plastic flower 
pots all sizes, many Christmas decorative items to make your 
own.  Horse gear eg, bridle pieces  breastplates, martingale lunge 

ADVERTISING 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 



 

rein, rope halters, jumping , travel boots, small old grooming 
gear but ok condition. Also calf and foal halter.  Driving harness 
for small pony, cart available but needs work.  Make an offer, 
phone 3144110. 

 

School Office 314 4430 
Board of Trustees Contact Details (home) 
Chairperson Bernie Dobbs 314 4014 
Secretary Judith Topp 314 4420 
Principal Steve Beck 314 9631 
Parent Elected Representatives 
 Ben Cassidy 314 4503 
 Greg Costello 314 4534 
 Robin McKinlay 021 265 8264  
 Rachiel Purvis 314 2496 
Whanau Co-Opted Representative 
 Christina Jemmett 027 373 4297 
Staff Representative  
 John Valentine 027 777 1467 

CONTACT DETAILS 

HAWARDEN WAIKARI &  
AMURI LIONS CLUBS 
ANNUAL 4WD SAFARI 

“JOURNEY BEYOND THE 
HURUNUI GORGE”  

Travel through the scenic hill country of Waitohi 
Downs, Kanuka Hills, Mt Selfe, Jacks Saddle, 

Seven Hills and Mt Noble.  Drive up into the 
beautiful Hurunui Gorge to see stunning views of the 
Hurunui River and its surrounds including the 

infamous "shutes" 
BYO Lunch overlooking the river 

Finish with a sausage sizzle at Mt Noble. 
SUNDAY 25TH March & 8TH APRIL 2018 

High clearance vehicles & low range, treaded tyres 
only.  Clean vehicles please 

Assemble at the "Peaks" 260 Creans Road 
Sign posted from Hawarden (15 minutes) 
At 10.30am $20.00 Adults, $5.00 Child 

Cancellations from 6am onwards compass FM and 
our Facebook page.   Contact Kevin cell -

0274171829 or home- 03 314 4305.   
Bruce 03 314 4584 


